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YOUR DONATION OR LEGACY GIFT 
WILL HELP FUND OUR FUTURE!

The Next 100 Years Campaign has currently 
raised over three million dollars that will 
allow Temple Israel to continue to maintain 
our beautiful facility and continue services 
and programming for our community.

If you are interested in supporting the 
campaign, or getting more information, 
please call the Temple office.

An Evening at Joe Jost's
100 Years of Long Beach Fun

Thursday, June 6 at 7:30 pm
2803 E. Anaheim St, Long Beach

Please RSVP to Charmaine clw@tilb.org

Final Celebration Final Celebration 



2

Kol Yisra’el is a monthly newsletter published August - June 
by Temple Israel (a member of the Union for Reform Judaism).  

The deadline for submission of all material for the newsletter is the  
10th of the preceding month prior to publication.

PROFESSIONAL STAFF
Rabbi Scott Fox  •  Cantor Kelly Cooper •  Cantor Emeritus Marvin Finnley
Eric J. Shatzkin, Exec. Director • Sharon Amster Brown, Director of Ed.

Kara Liu, Youth Director • David York, Accompanist

Our Mission Statement Guided by Reform Jewish values, 
our mission is to engage in a journey of prayer, learning, and 
community that inspires us to transform ourselves and the 
world.

JUNE SHABBAT SERVICES JULY SHABBAT SERVICES
Friday, June 7
6:00 pm Family Shabbat Service

Saturday, June 8
8:45 am Torah Study with Joy Ladin (Zoom only)
10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service / 
                 Bar Mitzvah of Kobi Siegel

Friday, June 14
6:00 pm Kol HaNeshama Musical Shabbat

Saturday, June 15
8:45 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service / 
                 Bar Mitzvah of Mason Smeltzer

Friday, June 21
6:00 pm  Shabbat Service
at Wardlow Park (3457 Stanbridge Ave, Long Beach)

Saturday, June 22
8:45 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service

Friday, June 28
6:00 pm Tot Shabbat
7:00 pm Got Shabbat? Service

Saturday, June 29
8:45 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service 

Friday, July 5
5:00 pm Shabbat in the Park (before Munciple Band)
at El Dorado Park

Saturday, July 6
8:45 am Torah Study at El Dorado Nature Center
10:00 am Shabbat Midbar Hike and Meditation

Friday, July 12
6:00 pm Shabbat Evening Service

Saturday, July 13
8:45 am Torah Study
followed by Kaddish Prayer (No Morning Service)

Friday, July 19
6:00 pm Shabbat Evening Service 

Saturday, July 20
8:45 am Torah Study
followed by Kaddish Prayer (No Morning Service)

Friday, July 26
5:00 pm Tot Shabbat at Alpert JCC
6:00 pm Shabbat Evening Service 

Saturday, July 27
8:45 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service 
                 Bat Mitzvah of Ella Reyes

Jerry Levy
President

Justin Perlman
VP Education
Kathy Kreida
VP Membership
Ron Artstein

VP Ritual Practices

Jonathan Gotz
VP Resource Development

Paul levitt
VP Social Action
Scott Sterling

Secretary
Lea Gerber

Treasurer

Renee Florsheim, Jared Goldin, Jill Fisher Granek, Steven Gratch, 
Dawn Haldane, Darrin Hammer, Lisa Hill, David Jacobson,  
Kate Sachnoff,  Marcia Senteno, Sheri Sinaga, Ed Zwieback

Mark Sharzer, Foundation President

NEW BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2024 - 2025

Mark Dressner
Past President

Before our 6:00 pm Services, 
please join us for our

Pre-Shabbat Oneg 
Wine & Cheese Reception

beginning at 5:30 pm
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

This month, I have the privilege of presenting 
the State of the Temple to you. For those of 
you who attended the Annual Meeting on 
June 2nd, this article will sound a lot like 
my presidential address. For those of you 
who were unable to attend, this is what you 
missed.
Most of you experienced the joyful events 
of our 100th anniversary year – and what 
a year it was! Behind the scenes, your Staff, 
Clergy, Board and members of committees 
worked hard to present new and exciting 
programs for our Temple community, 
addressing issues to improve processes and 

solve problems and initiated plans that will ensure success as we move 
into the next century. At this time, I want to acknowledge this past 
year’s accomplishments and those individuals who were instrumental 
in bringing projects to fruition, thank those who have served our 
community, give you a picture of our current state and share some of 
the challenges and hopes for our future.
To start, let me kvell about our 100-year anniversary celebration, 
culminating in the incredible and successful This is Your Life Temple 
Israel Gala. “Thank you” does begin to express my heartfelt gratitude 
to VP of Resource Development, Justin Perlman and his gala co-
chairs, Deb Feldman, managing logistics, and David Jacobson, writing, 
directing and emceeing the program.  This year’s Gala introduced a new 
online bidding program that was a bit challenging but a necessary step 
into the future and will only get better with experience. Supporting the 
leadership team were dozens of other volunteers too many to be listed 
here, but you know your contribution was greatly appreciated. Special 
thanks go to Leah Lieberman who created the design that transformed 
our social hall into a sparkling space to set the mood AND that seated 
245 guests! Hats off to Charmaine Weiner, Kara Liu and David Rosen 
for helping our members navigate this new system. Andi Levine played 
a critical role behind the scenes making sure the bidding system worked 
for everyone. As always, Paul Levitt worked his sound-system magic. 
Thank you to Rob Feldman, auctioneer extraordinaire. Accolades go to 
glass artist Paula Prager and a team of volunteers who repurposed one 
of the unused stained-glass windows into commemorative mezzuzot. 
These are mezuzahs still available for purchase online and you can select 
the one you want at the Temple office. There are a few silent auction 
items left including spaces at the fun “parties” still available that can be 
purchased online as well. The preliminary results from the gala are in 
(drum roll please…) We raised more than $175,000! Our next century 
is certainly off to a great start.
Temple Israel has earned accolades for our rich and creative Joys of 
Jewish Learning catalogue. This 100th year calendar of events was 
exceptional thanks to JJL Chair, Martine Korach, our clergy, staff and 
everyone who planned, presented and attended the yearlong celebration 
and educational events. Some of the most notable events included 
the Pilger-Scholar weekend with Rabbi Leah Hochman, the Cantors 
Concert, Natasha Feldman’s cooking class, the Birthday Party weekend 
with Julie Silver and Craig Parks, Jazz Under the Dome with Rabbi 
Fox, Cantor Cooper, Eric Hirschhorn and Matt Winkler, and the Lapid 
Shapiro weekend featuring Jonathan Friedman with the release his new 
book about Temple Israel, Centennial by the Sea. We will conclude our 
yearlong celebration at Joe Jost’s on June 6th when we celebrate our 
mutual 100th birthdays.
I deeply appreciate the challenging and demanding work of your Board 
of Directors and committee volunteers. Thank you to all of you who 
have served in leadership capacity this year. We successfully negotiated 
contracts for both Cantor Cooper and Rabbi Fox, ensuring clergy 

STATE OF THE TEMPLE
By Jerry Levy, Temple President

stability for years to come. Thank you to Norma Stein for steering 
the HR Committee, to Kathy Kreida for leading our Membership 
Committee, to Kate Sachnoff chairing the Social Action Committee 
and to Ron Artstein for Ritual Practices. Looking to the future, we 
developed a strategic plan under the leadership of Rick Burney. The 
four major segments of the plan, Engagement, Outreach, Capacity and 
Communication, will guide the actions of your Board for the next 3-5 
years.
As president, I am privileged to meet with the Rabbi on a weekly basis, 
during which I am grateful for his sincere, open and collaborative 
partnership. This year, I initiated weekly meetings with our Executive 
Director, Eric Shatzkin, which has enhanced communication between 
the professional staff and lay leadership. As I stated during my High 
Holy Days address, upgrading our website and calendar were a top 
priority. Eric and his staff have made important improvements to make 
the calendar easier to use and up to date. Our website is still a work in 
progress with more enhancements over the next few months to provide 
even more functionality. I have asked our past presidents to attend 
our monthly Board meetings on a rotating basis taking advantage of 
their institutional knowledge and experience. Additionally, we are 
now meeting together as a group semi-annually for a wide-ranging 
discussion and serve as a sounding board for me.
Security has always been important at Temple Israel and became even 
more critical after October 7th. To that end, Linda Burney and Reggie 
Reyes co-chair the Security Committee and at the end of last year, 
secured a significant grant to enhance our building security. as a result 
we have installed internal locks on sanctuary doors, specialized window 
film on the front windows and a state-of-the-art camera system. Over 
the next year added improvements to the synagogue security will include 
more secure front doors and fencing around the back of the building. 
The Security Committee held safety training sessions this year for the 
Board, staff and Shabbat Greeters. We are grateful to Meredith Burke of 
the Secure Committee Network, for her expertise and commitment and 
willingness to continue to help with our safety and security. 
Fiscal planning and responsibility are central to our Temple’s health and 
stability. Thanks to all of you who make your annual commitments, 
support temple activities and by your generous donations to the 
Next 100 Years Campaign. Because of you, we are financially stable 
and better positioned to enter our next one hundred years! I speak 
for the entire congregation in saying thank you to Amy Lipeles and 
Susie Amster for their stalwart leadership co-chairing the Next 100 
Years Campaign. This last year, our cash accounts grew by $468,000 
and legacy pledges grew by more than $2 million dollars! Lea Gerber 
as Treasurer has been instrumental in leading the Budget and Finance 
Committee’s work to develop the annual budget and oversite of the 
income and expenses for the Temple. Mark Sharzer, President of the 
Foundation, has in addition to the normal Foundation responsibilities, 
and will assume responsibility for continuing the great work of the Next 
100 Years Campaign.
Temple Israel finishes its first one hundred years with an active, vibrant 
congregation, an engaged and growing Torah Center, wonderful clergy, 
senior staff and employees. We have a dedicated Board and many valued 
volunteers. We are financially stable and positioning ourselves to thrive 
into the future. As good as the previous year has been, Temple Israel 
still faces challenges. We have always operated with a very lean staff 
and, as such, occasionally struggle to meet all the needs of the temple. 
As a first step, Rabbi Fox has engaged student rabbi intern for next year. 
Additionally, we are looking for a tech and communications person 
to improve communications with our membership. The Torah Center 
is bursting at the seams creating added challenges for space and staff. 
And as we grow and thrive, parking will remain a problem, so please 
remember to be respectful when parking and mindful of our neighbors 
by not encroaching on their driveways.
Finally, on a personal note, thank you for allowing me to be your 
president. Together, we can ensure that the next century will be as 
wonderful as the last one. 
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RITUAL PRACTICES COMMITTEE MESSAGE

RITUAL PRACTICES MESSAGE
By Ron Artstein, VP Ritual Practices

The first time I led a prayer was at a 
Shabbat dinner at Rutgers University, 
when I was in graduate school. Shabbat 
dinners typically drew anything between 
fifty and a hundred students, and I was 
an occasional participant. That evening, 
as the dinner was coming to a close and 
the singing began, someone handed me 
a cup of wine and asked me if I would 
lead the community in bentsching – 
the blessing after a meal. I had been a 

member of the community for many months, maybe even a year, 
so I was familiar with the local custom and ritual (Orthodox 
style: full length, with much singing); still, the request took me 
by surprise, and I was mentally unprepared. With only a few 
seconds to make a decision, I accepted the cup, and launched 
into the zimmun (invitation to blessing), followed by birkat 
hamazon (the blessing itself). It went fine, though it did leave 
me a little rattled.

Jews have held lay-led services for millenia; the custom is so old 
that requirements for a lay service leader are spelled out already 
in the Talmud: humble, accepted by the people, familiar with 
songs, with a pleasant voice, and an expert in reading scripture, 
in study, and in all of the blessings (Taanit 16a); a different place 
in the Talmud adds the requirement of having a grown beard 
(Chullin 24b). Here at Temple Israel we have many lay service 
leaders who bring a host of talents – musical, liturgical, poetic 
– and often relieve or augment our professional clergy. We also 
occasionally hold collaborative services, where all congregants 
are invited to contribute a piece to the service (look for one 
coming up in July).

In order to strengthen our lay service leadership, we will hold 
a retreat on Tuesday, 12 Sivan (June 18) in the evening. The 
retreat will be led by Cantor Cooper and Rabbi Fox, and is open 
both to current leaders and to congregants who are interested in 
learning to lead services. It will focus on some of the practical 
aspects of leading a service that is meaningful to and resonates 
with the congregation. We hope that this retreat will be a step 
in developing a community of lay service leaders who share 
experiences and learn from each other. Whether you are a 
seasoned service leader or just interested in learning, we hope 
you will join us!

Please share your thoughts with me on this or other issues at 
VPRitualPractices@tilb.org

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE
INVITES YOU TO JOIN US FOR

FAMILY GAME NIGHT
 

Friday, July 19 
following 6:00 pm Shabbat Services

Join us for refreshments, games for adults and kids
  

No cost to attend
Please RSVP by July 17 to clw@tilb.org

DO YOU WANT TO LEARN TO 
LEAD SHABBAT SERVICES?

LAY SERVICE LEADERSHIP RETREAT
Tuesday, June 18
6:30 pm–8:30 pm

Led by Cantor Cooper and Rabbi Fox

Are you interested in leading services? Come learn about 
practical aspects of leading a service that is meaningful to and 
resonates with the congregation.

RSVP to VPRitualPractices@tilb.org or the Temple Office
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BLACK SHABBAT

WE ARE GRIEVING SINCE OCTOBER 7TH 
(BLACK SHABBAT) 
By Sheri Sinaga, Student Rabbi (AJRCA) 
and Member of TI's Board of Directors

Leviticus 16:1 starts after the death of 
the two sons of Aaron who died when 
they came too close to the presence of 
the eternal, and God spoke directly to 
Moses. God spoke about the ritual steps 
of Yom Kippur, the way of atonement.

 But you can only imagine that Aaron, 
having lost his two sons, was full of 
grief. The Torah tells us that Aaron was 
silent (Leviticus 10:3). In fact, what 
Moses tells Aaron to do, is to prepare 

the ritual step by step for Yom Kippur. There is a section in the 
Yom Kippur rituals where the high priest comes in and he asks 
God for forgiveness, for himself and his own family. You have to 
wonder whether Aaron was searching in his heart and thinking 
of the ways this could have happened to his sons?  Could he have 
stopped the errors of his sons?  The guilt that Aaron felt from the 
loss must have been overwhelming. Leviticus 16 models for us a 
negative and unhealthy response to grief.  

Aaron is not allowed to tear his clothes and wail, instead what 
he is asked to do is to turn up and continue his priestly work. 
Rambam states that Aaron was silent despite his grief because 
he believed that his sons would be honored in their deaths. The 
Torah is silent about mourning for Aaron’s family.  What about 
his wife Elisheva, his surviving sons, Eliezer and Ithamar and 
even the Hebrew congregation, where was there place to mourn?  
Aaron’s wife may have been allowed to grieve. If so, she would 
have gone to her community of women, maybe ripped her 
clothes, wailed with the community mourners, and grieved the 
loss of her two sons.  

Even though in the time of Aaron as High Priest, there was no 
ritual to show his grief, later priests came with a practice for 
mourners that was done during the time of the Second Temple.  
This ancient wisdom from the Talmud for grieving is called: 
“Who are they who circle to the left?”

“Who are they who circle to the left? A mourner, an 
excommunicant, one who has someone sick at home, and one 
concerned about a lost object” (Minor Tractate of Talmud: 
Semahot).

During the time of the Second Temple, mourners could not 
enter the Temple on the first or second day, but on the third 
day of mourning they could.  But they had to go in a different 
entrance and walk the mourner’s path.  While everyone else 
was walking to the right, they were walking to the left.  Imagine 
the scene – the great courtyard where most people are walking 
in one direction, and a few were walking the other way, into 
oncoming traffic.

For the mourners, the entire community saw them.  And unlike 

today, when people are not sure what to say to someone who 
has suffered a loss, the Hebrew community was instructed to say, 
“Malak” – this means, “Tell me your story.”  

The community would stand next to the mourner. They would 
listen to the mourner.  No advice.  No debate.  No discussion. The 
only thing they did was to bless the mourner with these words: 
“May the one who dwells in this house comfort you.”  In addition, 
the mourner could see others from the community who made it 
through the path of mourning, and return to the regular flow of 
life, which can give hope that they too will recover from the deep 
pain of grief.

Since October 7th, we have been in deep grief.  We carry the grief 
in our hearts, our minds and in our bodies. The continual waves 
of suffering and heartbreak is taking place on a daily basis for us 
Jews.  Our students on college campuses are steeped in grief with 
the tsunami of hate and vitriol towards them.  Our congregation 
that has family members in Israel are wracked with fear, anxiety, 
and grief. We are carrying deep grief, individually and as a 
community, here at Temple Israel.

Rabbi Sharon Brous recently authored a book called “The Amen 
Effect.” Rabbi Brous contends that it is through honoring our 
most basic human instinct-- the yearning for real connection-- 
that we reawaken our shared humanity and begin to heal. 
This kind of sacred presence is captured by the word amen, a 
powerful ancient idea that we affirm the fullness of one another's 
experience by demonstrating, in body and word: Amen -"I see 
you. I hear you. You are not alone."  

I encourage each one of us, as members of this spiritual 
community of Temple Israel, to reach out to each other.  When 
you see each other, instead of saying “how are you.”  Say, “Malak” 
– “Tell me your story.” Then just listen. No judgement.  No 
advice. No political debate. Just being in the presence with the 
other members of our Temple Israel community.  And when they 
said their peace, bless them.  May we say, “Amen – I see you.  I 
hear you. You are not alone in this grief.”  And in the words of the 
ancient blessing for those who grieve, “May the one who dwells 
in this house comfort you.  Amen – I see you. I hear you.  You 
are not alone.”
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SISTERHOOD

The Gift Shop will be 
 open by appointment Only.

Contact Elyse at (562) 619-8829

THE SISTERHOOD 
GIFT SHOP

SISTERHOOD 
BOARD INSTALLATION

DINNER
Monday, June 10 at 6:30 pm

at George's Greek Cafe
5252 Faculty Ave., Lakewood

Cost $40 per person
Please RSVP to Charmaine clw@tilb.org

Mail check to:
Robin Lilien
3291 Druid Lane
Los Alamitos, CA 90720

LAST Name: ___________________________

FIRST Name:  __________________________

Address: _______________________________

_______________________________________

Phone:_________________________________

Email _________________________________

2024 - 2025 Membership

Sarah ~ $36

Rebecca ~ $54

Leah ~ $100

Rachel ~ $180

ANNUAL SISTERHOOD
MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES

SISTERHOOD TORAH CIRCLE

Please help us continue to support Temple Israel by 
becoming a new member or renewing your membership 

by July 1, 2024. Thank you!

Make checks payable to Temple Israel Sisterhood

	� Membership Renewal
	� New Membership

SISTERHOOD PICNIC
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SOCIAL ACTION / A VOICE FROM ISRAEL

SOCIAL ACTION - HARRIETTE ELLIS 
WORKER JUSTICE SEDER
 By Myron Wolin, Social Action Committee

On April 18, Temple Israel’s Social Action Committee (SAC) 
and Clergy and Laity for Economic Justice (CLUE) hosted the 
8th annual Interfaith Worker Justice Seder at Temple Israel. 
This year the Seder was renamed in honor of beloved Temple 
member Harriette Ellis, of blessed memory, who was the primary 
organizer behind Temple Israel’s Worker Justice Seder every year 
since 2016. 

 More than 90 Temple members, community members, and local 
hospitality workers participated and enjoyed a delicious dinner. 
Cantor Kelly Cooper, SAC members, Rabbi Neil Comess-Daniels 
of Beth Shir Shalom of Santa Monica, Rabbi Daniel Mehlman of 
Temple Ner Tamid of Downey, and CLUE members created a 
Haggadah that wove together the traditional Passover story of the 
Jewish people’s Exodus from their oppression in ancient Egypt, 
with the contemporary stories of workers seeking an end to the 
oppression and injustices they currently experience.	

Haggadah readers included current and past presidents of the 
Temple Board, Harriette Ellis’s daughter, Deborah Kaplan-
Wycoff, other Temple members, interfaith community leaders, 
pastors, National Council of Jewish Women (NCJW) members, 
a field representative of Assembly member Josh Lowenthal, 
and a member of the Jewish Long Beach Board. Workers in the 
hospitality industry gave testimony in the reading of the haggadah 
of their successful struggle to achieve a union contract at a local 
hotel, and their success in passing Measure RW in the recent 
Long Beach elections that will raise their minimum wage. It was 
also noted that there is a current struggle to raise the minimum 
wage of airport workers.

In “normal times,” which make up 
a minority of my nearly five years in 
Israel, one of the great privileges of 
living in this crossroads of the world 
is the close and cheap proximity to 
European destinations. So, on this past 
Passover holiday, Etay and I packed 
our bags and a haggadah and made 
our own crossing of the seas. The 
itinerary included gorging of Italian 
carbs, seven days of suffering and 
Italian architecture, travelling south 

until we reached Florence to meet up with my mother and sister, 
and finally a few days of eating pasta until we became one with 
it. To anyone worrying, fret not, the steak and chianti sustained 
us well until the righteous rewards came (and honestly were 
culinary highlights of the trip within their own rights). 

Of course, this trip fell in the majority status of “not normal 
times.” Always a topic of debate, especially in this period of 
increased antisemitism, many friends try to go to all lengths 
to hide their Israeliness while abroad, removing Magen David 
necklaces and speaking English. In my case, I do not typically 
wear any obvious symbols, and I speak to Etay in English. Despite 
this, however, exposure to antisemitism is not new to me, and I 
could not be brought to hide my Jewishness. Yes, I received some 
less then enthusiastic looks, but whenever someone asked me 
where I am from, I answered, proudly, “Israel”. 

These “escapes” from Israel usually prove harder than obvious: 
Israel follows you. “Wherever you go, there is always someone 
Jewish,” and they are the Hebrew-speaking kind. Serendipitously, 
to get to Florence we would be staying in Bologna for two nights, 
where a fellow olim friend is studying for a semester. Preceding 
our arrival, some distressing news was relayed back to Tel Aviv. 
Word got out among some of the fellow students at the academy 
in Bologna that three Israeli students would be welcomed into 
the halls, and so they planned a protest against the “genocidal, 
messianic settlers”: the South African olah kibbutznik, the gay 
Tel Avivi, and the Arab-Israeli.
Our stay in Bologna also happened to coincide with the Italian 
Liberation Day by Americans from Italian Fascism, a national 
day of revelry. As we exited the train station, Etay spotted several 
blocks down, fireworks and cheering. Excited to take part, I 
abruptly stopped him, seeing red, white, green, and black flags. 
We decided to take a different street to the Airbnb. Descending 
onto to the bar-lined plazas that night, we met with the group 
of three Israelis. Meeting us there was the boyfriend of another 
exchange student from the Netherlands who my friend met at the 
academy. Shortly after he arrived, while introducing ourselves, 
he asked where we were from. “Israel, and where are you from?” 
“Iran,” he responded. A fellow architect, he had left Iran over a 
decade ago. And, sharing drinks, stories, and laughs, there we 
passed the night, two olim, two sabras, a Palestinian, a Persian, 
and Netherlander.

KOL M'YISRAEL / A VOICE FROM ISRAEL
By Jeremy Rosen
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 SUMMER  B'NAI MITZVAH 

Hi, My name is Kobi Siegel and I am 
really excited/nervous for my Bar 
Mitzvah on June 8. I am currently a 
student at Stanford Middle School, 
and for the past 7 years, I have been 
deeply involved in competitive 
swimming. The sport has not 
only taught me discipline and 
perseverance but has also allowed 
me to form lasting friendships and 
valuable skills. My passion for the 
ocean has led me to participate in 

the Junior Guards program for the past 3 years, where I 
have honed my knowledge of ocean safety and developed 
a strong connection to marine life and environmental 
conservation. 
Additionally, I chose to dedicate my time to the SPCA 
LA animal shelter for my Mitzvah Project. Working with 
animals has been an incredibly rewarding experience, and I 
have learned the importance of compassion and care for all 
living beings. This project has solidified my commitment 
to helping those in need and has left a lasting impact on 
me. Oh, and I really want to get a dog and this helped me 
get experience with dogs.

Hi my name is Mira Sterling. I 
am in the 7th grade at Newcomb 
Academy. In school I play the oboe 
and my favorite subjects are science 
and English. I also do robotics. 
Besides school I am very passionate 
about soccer. I play club soccer for 
California Rush. I love Angel City 
and the Lionesses soccer teams and 
my favorite soccer player is Lucy 
Bronze. For my Mitzvah Project 

I helped with the Caring Community here at the Temple 
which was a  very meaningful experience for me because 
my Bubbe, Cheryl Eiser z"l,  helped to get this started at 
our Temple. I am excited to become a Bat Mitzvah on June 
1.

Kobi Siegel
 June 8, 2024

My name is Ella Reyes and my Bat 
Mitzvah is on July 27, 2024. I am 
looking forward to celebrating 
this special day with my family 
and friends. In my free time, I 
enjoy participating in a variety of 
sports. My current favorites are 
softball, volleyball and tennis. This 
year has been exciting because 
our school team won the division 
championship for volleyball, and 
I was selected for the club All-Star 

softball team.
For my Mitzvah Project, I volunteered at the Long Beach 
Ronald McDonald House as part of the McBaker program.  
I chose this project because I love to bake and I can bring 
some joy to the the families staying at the house with my 
freshly baked treats. It always makes people feel better 
when they come home to the smell of fresh cookies. Please 
consider donating to the LB Ronald McDonald House at 
rmhcsc.org/longbeach.

My name is Mason Smeltzer and 
I attend McAuliffe Middle School. 
I was born on May 31, 2011, 27th 
of Iyyar, 5771. I play football and 
lacrosse and my favorite subjects 
in school are English, History and 
PE. I am thankful for my friends 
and my loving family. I am proud of 
the Jewish education I’ve received 
at Torah Center and would like 
to thank all of my teachers, Rabbi 

Fox, Cantor Cooper and Jay Alhadeff for helping me 
throughout my Bar Mitzvah journey. I am looking forward 
to becoming a Bar Mitzvah and will continue my Jewish 
education here at Temple Israel and look forward to being 
a part of ANDI.

Ella Reyes
July 27, 2024

Mason Smeltzer
June 15, 2024

Miriam Sterling
June 1, 2024
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KESHER 

With the conclusion of the 2023-2024 
school year, Kesher teens were sure to 
make the most of their time together 
before taking a bit of a break in the 
summer. This past month has been full 
of creative activities, reflecting on years 
past, celebrations, and honoring the 
senior class.

In preparation for the end of year 
Havdallah service and showcase, teens 
wrapped up their artistic workshops 

which consisted of dance, visual art, music, and cooking.

Meanwhile, our ANDI Board is looking forward to next year and 
had elections! It was an important morning full of thoughtful 
speeches which left the teens feeling confident about the incoming 
board who will be installed very soon!

After a wonderful school year, the entire Torah Center community 
said farewell at closing day. Kesher teens had some final time 
working in classrooms as madrichim, one last class session of 
their own, and attended the all-school assembly. At the assembly, 
the senior class was honored for the first of many times, the 
madrichim were recognized, all of the Torah Center teachers were 
thanked, and of course, there was a slideshow.

Last, but certainly not least, the teens put together a beautiful 
Kesher Havdallah Service and Showcase. The night included 
a special dinner for the graduating seniors’ families, delightful 
music, many meaningful speeches, beautiful artwork, Madrichim, 
ANDI Board, and Teen Council recognition, a fun dance routine, 
a memorable Havdallah experience, lots of tasty treats, and yet 
another slideshow featuring the Class of 2024.

The evening then transitioned into the final ANDI event of the 
year- the Lock-In. It was a long night of games, snacks, and sweet 
songs, as the teens did a final send off of the seniors and enjoyed 
each other’s company once more this year.

Special thanks to all of the adults that have supported the teens 
and have made the Kesher program truly incredible. Shoutout to 
Kara Liu, Sharon Amster Brown, Linda Keiles, the 8-12th Grade 
Torah Center teachers, Cantor Cooper, and Rabbi Fox!

The Kesher teens are excited for their own summer plans ahead 
and eventually being back together in the fall! L’hitraot!

Sadie Brown
ANDI Presidnet

8th-12th Grade

SENIOR HAVDALLAH AND ANDI LOCK IN
SATURDAY, MAY 26
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INTERFAITH GREETINGS
June ~ National Pride Month 
By Roni Love, member of the South Coast Interfaith Council

Pride Month commemorates the 6-28-
1969 Stonewall Uprising when NY 
City police raided the Stonewall Inn, a 
gay club, setting off an uprising against 
police by both patrons and residents 
of the neighborhood, lasting six days; 

becoming the catalyst for the gay rights movement in the U.S. 
Starting out as Gay Pride Day, it has grown into Pride Month.
Faith for Pride is a national initiative of the Interfaith Alliance, 
defending LGBTQ+ communities and Pride celebrations. It 
involves Jews, Muslims, Christians, Hindus, Buddhists, and 
others working together in tandem with their congregations to 
counteract the “message of anti-LGBTQ+ rights legislation in 
statehouses around the U.S.” Contact the Interfaith Alliance for 
ways in which you can be a part of this effort. Trainings started 
at the end of March and are continuing. There are also other ways 
you can play a part. 
The Reform Movement, beginning with Women of Reform Judaism 
(WRJ) in 1965, “called for decriminalization of homosexuality 
… and has successfully advocated for key advances in LGBTQ+ 
equality, including federal hate crimes legislation, marriage 
equality and more, becoming the farthest-reaching transgender 
rights resolutions of any major religious denomination” in 2015. 
The URJ suggests many “potentially lifesaving actions [we] can 
affirm and celebrate the LGBTQ+ community, and advocate for 
LGBTQ+ rights during the month of June and throughout the 
year.” 
	y Hosting a Pride Shabbat
	y Normalizing pronouns in our community and beyond (use the 
URJ Quick Guide to Pronouns

	y Contact Gov. Newsom and our State Legislators and urge them 
to condemn attacks on LGBTQ+ people 

	y Contact our Members of Congress, urging them to reintroduce 
the Equality Act to provide civil rights protections for all 
LGBTQ+ people

	y Share the 2003 resolution on Transgender and Bisexual Rights 
from the URJ

	y Order and read Mishkan Ga’avah: Where Pride Dwells: A 
Celebration of LGBTQ Jewish Life and Ritual from the CCAR 
Press

Our pledge to LGBTQ+ equality is “guided by our Jewish text and 
tradition. The first story that we read in the Torah teaches that 
every person is created b’tzelem Elohim – in the holy image of God 
(Genesis 1:27). ”Let us continue this holy work. 

Shalom, Salaam, Peace!

TOT SHABBAT 
Generously sponsored by Lauren Friedman

Friday, June 28 at 6:00 pm
with Rabbi Fox and Cantor Cooper
Followed by a FREE pizza dinner!

Tot Shabbat is a fun, informal, child-centered Shabbat Service, 
designed especially for children, their loved ones. Through songs, 
prayers, stories, and Torah time, children love this Service! Free 
Pizza Dinner provided. 

Please RSVP to Michelle at mdt@tilb.org

Tot Shabbat is a fun, informal, child-centered Shabbat Service, 
designed especially for children, their loved ones. Through songs, 
prayers, stories, and Torah time, children love this Service! Free Pizza 
Dinner provided. 

Please RSVP to Michelle at mdt@tilb.org
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FAMILY SHABBAT IN THE PARK

Friday, June 21 at 6:00 pm
at Wardlow Park (3457 Stanbridge Ave)

Join us as we light candles, share kiddush and challah and 
joyfully welcome Shabbat together at Wardlow Park. Bring your 
own dinner, drinks, chairs and blankets. 

SHABBAT IN THE PARK

Friday, July 5 at 5:00 pm
at El Dorado Park

Join us as we light candles, share kiddush and challah and 
joyfully welcome Shabbat together at El Dorado Park. Followed 
by the Municipal Band playing. Bring your own dinner, drinks, 
chairs and blankets. 

Got Shabbat? 
Service

Generously sponsored by Rob & Debbie Feldman

Friday, June 28 at 7:00 pm

Join us for this jazz-infused musical Service
led by Kendra Cogert and the Shabbatones

Shabbat Midbar
at El Dorado Nature Center

CELEBRATE SHABBAT WITH US OVER THE SUMMER

Saturday, July 6
Meeting at the grass area picnic tables 

at the rear of the parking lot

Torah Study at 8:45 am
Hike and Meditation 10:00 am



12

TEMPLE ISRAEL'S 100TH ANNIVESARY GALA - MAY 11, 2024
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TEMPLE ISRAEL'S 100TH ANNIVESARY GALA - MAY 11, 2024
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JOYS OF JEWISH LEARNING

RSVP requested for all
 JJL Programs

to Charmaine clw@tilb.org

GARDENING WORKSHOP 
AND JEWISH LEARNING 

Saturday, June 1 at 2:00 pm
Location: The Liu Home

Teachers: Kara Liu, Amy Rosenberg,
Rabbi Michal Loving

Kara Liu, our Temple Israel Youth Director, welcomes you to 
her urban farm organic garden.  Come enjoy seasonal fruits 
and vegetables as we tour the garden.  Feel free to ask questions 
about the many fruit tree varieties, learn about home garden 
recipes, and Kara’s favorite, compost.  Special guests: Amy 
Rosenberg and her composting worms!

TORAH STUDY WITH JOY LADIN, 
TRANSGENDER POET

Saturday, June 8 at 8:45 am
Zoom Only 

In this study session, we will study Bamidbar from a trans 
perspective - reading it in terms of the ideas about what we now 
call gender that it reflects, both so that we can compare those 
ideas to our own, and so that can think about the position of 
those who don’t fit prevailing ideas of gender, then and now.
Zoom Link: https://zoom.us/j/163280737

Joy Ladin is the author of a memoir of gender 
transition, National Jewish Book Award 
finalist, Through the Door of Life; Lambda 
Literary and Triangle Award finalist, The 
Soul of the Stranger: Reading God and Torah 
from a Transgender Perspective; and ten books 
of poetry, including her new collection, 
Shekhinah Speaks, National Jewish Book 
Award winner.  Two new books – Family, a 
poetry collection, and Once Out of Nature, a 
collection of essays on the transformation of 
gender, are forthcoming in 2024. 

Ladin’s work has been recognized with a National Endowment for 
the Arts Fellowship, a Fulbright Scholarship, an American Council 
of Learned Societies Research Fellowship, and a Hadassah Brandeis 
Institute Research Fellowship, among other honors. Her writing is 
available at joyladin.com, and episodes of her online conversation series, 
“Containing Multitudes,” are available at JewishLive.org/multitudes.

TIKKUN LEIL SHAVUOT:
PANEL DISCUSSION 

ABOUT IDENTITY

Tuesday, June 11 at 8:00 pm
Panelists: Rabbi Fox, Kevin Priest, Sheri Sinaga, 

and Rachel Van Raalte

The moment of receiving the Torah 
at Mount Sinai was a moment so 
powerful that its echo reverberated 
down the generations to the present 
day. To ritualize this moment the 16th 
century Kabbalists of Safed created 
an evening of all-night study (Tikkun 
Leil Shavuot), which concluded with 

a service at the break of dawn. Tikkun Leil Shavuot celebrates a 
moment of truth and wonder which remains eternally alluring.  
Join us, as we embrace this tradition of study, celebration, and 
wonder.

This year’s Shavuot learning will focus on a conversation about 
Jewish identity and how it impacts the other identities we hold 
dear. The evening will begin with a panel discussion about the 
intersection of LGBTQ+ and Jewish identities.

WOMEN'S BOOK CLUB
Discussing the Book Khirbet Khizeh by S. Yizkar

Wednesday, July 10 at 7:00 pm

It’s 1948 and the Arab villagers of Khirbet Khizeh 
are about to be violently expelled from their 
homes. A young Israeli soldier who is on duty that 
day finds himself battling on two fronts: with the 
villagers and, ultimately, with his own conscience.

Published just months after the founding of 
the state of Israel and the end of the 1948 war, 
the novella Khirbet Khizeh was an immediate 
sensation when it first appeared. Since then, the 
book has continued to challenge and disturb, 
even finding its way onto the school curriculum 

in Israel. The various debates it has prompted would themselves make 
Khirbet Khizeh worth reading, but the novella is much more than a 
vital historical document: it is also a great work of art. Yizhar’s haunting, 
lyrical style and charged view of the landscape are in many ways as 
startling as his wrenchingly honest view of modern Israel’s primal scene.

Zoom Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87285748108
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LIFE MEMBERS
Julie Alban
Reva Alban
Jack & Binnie Berro
Jean Feldman
Ronald & Sylvia Hartman
David Tillman & Karen Zoller

RABBI'S CIRCLE
Richard and Amy Lipeles
Howard & Karen Ort

TEMPLE DOME
Ron Artstein & Nancy Hall
Beverly August
Mark Beizer & 
   Cathe Hagerman-Beizer
John & Marcie Blumberg
Elaine Davis
Joe & Laurie Dempsey
Mark Dressner & Matthew Davis
Dustin & Maryellen Jackson
Steven & Pamela Keiles
Michael & Cheryl Laven
David & Irene Leib
Gerald & Joanne Levy
Alan & Robin Lilien
Howard & Dove Mayo
Susan Stuhlbarg
Isaac Waksul

DOUBLE CHAI
Anonymous
Laurie Arroyo
Michael & Suzanne Brodsly
Alan & Rosecarrie Brooks
Richard & Linda Burney
Ruth Cooperman
Clifford Corman & 
    Deborah Fabricant
Rob & Kris Damon
Hank & Joyce Feldman
Joanne Feldman
Gary & Lindsey Fields
Renee Florsheim
Dennis & Lea Gerber
Cliff & Laurie Gerstman
Harvey Gobas & 
   Rhonda Weitzman-Gobas
Steve & Michelle Gordon
Adolfo Guzman-Lopez & 
   Lysa Saltzman

Glenn & Chana Ham-Rosebrock
Carl & Elise Hartman
Alain & Tari Hirsch
Gerald & Jennifer Hirsch
Jonathan & Lynne Kass
Linda Keiles & Leslie Ciletti
Seth & Vicki Kogan
Alan & Kathy Kreida
Daniel & Katherine Lasker
Judith Leff
Steven & Cindy Meltzer
Leon Neumann & Janice Wood
Michael Perkal
Reginald & Jennifer Reyes
Elaine Ridder
David & Judith Ross
David & Sadie Sacks
Jeff & Andrea Salisbury
Todd & Vicki Scherwin
Mark & Elizabeth Sharzer
Leon & Barbara Shoag
Sheri Sinaga
Yaron & Yvette Telem
Sandra Yavitz
Barry & Rita Zamost
Marvin Zamost & Linda Haley

MENORAH CIRCLE
Bruce & Susie Amster
Joshua & Amy Axel
Bruce & Michelle Baral
Eliezer & Karen Ben-Shmuel
Bob & Wendi Bender
David & Sharlee Bergman
Michele Berro
Thomas & Jacqueline Besley
Denis & Judy Blumenthal
Joel & Edie Brodsky
John Burkholder & 
   Barbara Pollack
Neil & Laura Chasin
Khara Cloutier
Gabriel & Zynette Cohen
Francine De France
Burt & Judith Dubowy
Asher & Heather Edwards
Ethan & Elizabeth Epstein
Howard & Nancy Epstein
Rob & Debbie Feldman
Daniel & Debi Felsenthal
Debbie Ferdman

WE RECOGNIZE THE GENEROSITY OF OUR SUSTAINING MEMBERS
Donald Fike
John & Joy Fisher
Elizabeth Fiskin
Richard & Arlene Freeman
Stuart & Lauren Friedman
Scott & Jennifer Fudal
Daniel & Felicia Gilboa
Jeff & Lisa Girion
Jeremy & Allison Glatstein
Jared & Trish Goldin
Seth & Amy Goldman
Elan Goldmann & Alyssa Cohen
Jonathan & Cindy Gotz
David & Julie Hamer
Judith Hardaker
Nathan & Lisa Hill
Daniel & Nicole Honigman
Marc & Erica Isaacman
James & Barbara Kahn
Craig Kain & Kevin O'Grady
Robert & Ronni Kaplan
Rudy & Christina Kimmerling
Steven & Julie Kinsbursky
Joel & Ronna Kizner
Steve Brenton & Martine Korach
Ann Lentzner
Gordon & Judith Lentzner
Arthur & Diane Levine
Glenn & Stacey Levine
David & Allison Levy
Meir & Melodee Levy
Thomas & Gail Levy
Corey Lieber & Vanessa Kitzis
Art Lim & Dawn Haldane
James & Nancy Linden
Aaron & Kimberly London
Roni Love
Harry & Eva Lowenstein
Joshua & Erika Lowenthal
Gary & Lisa Marschall
Carol Masters
Michael Mermelstein &
   Cassie Stiftl
Marc & Diane Merrick
Barry & Donna Mitnick
Aaron Morris & Andrea Karabenick
Ross & Dena Moskowitz
Matthew Noble & 
   Maiteeny Pumpuang
David & Carla Palmer

Daryl & Sandy Phillips
Ellen Polsky & Michael Kapson
Gary Roels-Leoncio
Darren & Amy Rosenberg
Lawrence Rosenthal & 
   Katharine Sachnoff
Sunny Rothstein
Marlene Sanchez
Randy & Robin Schafer
Jeffrey Schimsky & Kendra Miller
David & Marcia Senteno
Bill & Kristina Shafton
Alex & Elizabeth Shindel
Adam & Sharlene Siegel
Daniel & Rebecca Siskin
Mark & Amber Sokolowski
Robyn Solovei
Rick & Nealy Solymar
Shelly Spiegel-Coleman
Sheryl Stahl & Jane Withrow-Stahl
Jan & Norma Stein
Timothy & Karen Strelitz
David Sweeney & Amy Koplovsky
Amit & Alana Weinberg
Mark & Carol Weinfeld
Howard & Ava Weiss
Mark Weitz & Holli Levitsky
Libby Wilson
Scott Wimer & Chris Miller
Myron Wollin & Cynthia Gordon
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  1 Mitchell & Evelyn Albert - 51 years
     Alan & Danielle Van Divort - 23 years
     Brad & Arelin Levin	- 19 years
  2 John & Marcie Blumberg - 36 years
     Marcos & Pamela Weinstein - 18 years
  3 Michael & Elinor Blum - 61 years
  4 Howard & Karen Ort - 50 years
     Todd & Vicki Scherwin - 20 years
     Mark Weitz & Holli Levitsky	- 37 years
  5 David & Sandra Michaels - 21 years
      Jeffrey & Lisa Girion - 32 years
  6 Steve Askin & Catherine Hanna -16 years
  8 Rob & Debbie Feldman - 46 years
  9 Jan & Norma Stein - 47 years
10 Daniel & Shauna Pilloff - 8 years
13 Denis & Judy Blumenthal - 38 years
      Rudy & Christina Kimmerling - 16 years
      Daniel & Katherine Lasker -11 years
      Robert Urling & Mary Ann Morris - 33 years
15 Harvey & Roberta Friedman	- 23 years
     Patrick & Lisa Varon -12 years
     Alex & Elizabeth Shindel - 7 years
19 Ross & Dena Moskowitz -10 years
20 Marc & Erica Isaacman -13 years
21 Max & Rebecca Wallhausser	-12 years
22 Alan Lowenthal & Deborah Malumed -29 years
     Darren & Amy Rosenberg -18 years
23 John-David & Michelle Currey -18 years
25 Joshua Levenshus & Alexis Altamirano -15 years
     Mark & Samantha Roberts - 9 years
26 Michael & Penelope Berman	 - 37 years
     Frank Wyckoff & Deborah Kaplan-Wyckoff- 43 years
27 David & Ryan Eagle -11 years
28 Robert Bienenfeld & Linda Pemberton - 33 years
29 Eliezer & Karen Ben-Shmuel -17 years
30 Hank & Joyce Feldman - 29 years
      Aaron & Kimberly London - 8 years
      Seth & Sara Linden	- 13 years

  2 Barry & Roberta Rabin - 34 years
  3 David & Cindy Arana - 45 years
     Gene & Gail Coster - 37 years
     Gerald & Sandra Joffe - 62 years
  4 Jonathan & Michal Loving - 20 years
  7 Ronald & Sylvia Hartman - 67 years
  8 Michael & Dale Strok - 56 years
  9 Nathan & Lisa Hill - 23 years
     Arthur & Diane Levine - 12 years
10 Marc & Ariela Turndorf -18 years
12 Mark & Margo Hoffer - 64 years
13 Joel & Ronna Kizner- 45 years
14 William & Marian Siegel - 60 years
15 Scott & Valeria Dropkin - 22 years
16 Donald & Barbara Kaplan - 33 years
17 Glenn & Chana Ham-Rosebrock - 51 years
20 Bruce & Susie Amster - 53 years
21 Donald & Andrea Kaiser - 60 years
22 Daniel & Nicole Honigman - 49 years
23 James & Nancy Linden- 47 years
24 Daniel & Heidee Stoica - 12 years
      Asher & Heather Edwards - 12 years
26 Joshua & Staci Miller - 8 years
27 Joseph & Harriet Bennish - 42 years
     Robert & Laurie Raykoff - 42 years
     Seth & Julie Liss - 15 years
     Gerald & Jennifer Hirsch - 42 years
28 Burt & Judith Dubowy - 60 years
      Joel & Emma Holden - 21 years
      John & Susan O'Connor - 26 years
29 Charles & Michele Goodman - 46 years
     Marc & Diane Merrick - 49 years
     Joey Solis & Evelyn Levine-Solis - 27 years
30 Craig & Lauren Reiser -12 years
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Yahrzeit Observance

“Zecher Tzadik Livracha”
The memory of the righteous are a blessing

June 5-11

Albert Alcouloumre
Zella Alcouloumre
Eileen Condon
Edith Edelstein
Maureen Evans
Gertrude Freedman
Chloe Fried
Marian Friedman
Leo Harmatz
Yetta Hollander
Ernest Leb
Alexander Leff
Lillian Liss
Stephanie Lovell
Flora Mendelsohn
Louis Rabin
Nat Rippel
Thelma Scherwin
Herman Shalotsky
Rosemond Singer
Judith Sinowitz
Robby Slomann
Marion Vance
Robin Lynn Wallis
Tillie Wisotsky
Linda Wool
Barbara Ann Zoller

June 12-18

Frieda Adelman
Joseph Alban
Marvin Ansel
Gertrude Beckerman
Anne Schutte Beizer
Sophie Levitt Calechman
Ted Cohen

Jeffrey Frankel
Marion Garbatow
Rachel Giser
Daniel Griffin
Mildred Hattenbach
Rose Hoffer
Philip Hoffer
Lydia Jacobs
Mathilde Kautz
Elinor O. Leff
Jeanette Lerner
Nancy Lindgren
Howard Marcus
Glenna Cherry Martel
Robin Monroe-Levitt
George Panitz
Robert Rayor
Louis Roskin
Jacob Scherwin
Herman Schnee
Michael Schwartz
Patti Sramek 

June 19-25

Joan Blickman
Doreen Blumenthal
Enes Bussi
John P. Condon
Nathan Edelman
Max Engerman
Davida Stotland Gersten
Harold Walter Giser
Elsie Hanes
Esther Kreida
Lillian Levine
Joe Lissak
Minnie Sailor

Bertha Sherman
Irene Singer
Sharon Sloan
Lorraine Sochis
Marvin L. Stern
Jane Wildman
Israel Ammon Sheldon 
Yost

June 26 - July 2

Leon Abravanel
Barbara Allison
Sylvia Ansel
Frank Askin
Betty Bender
Travis Carter
Mollie Cohen
Joseph E Coleman
Harold Elbert
Dorothy Engerman
Ruth Epstein
Herbert Fabricant
Merle Fisher
Peter Fisher
Charles Front
Marilyn Gasman
Paul Gottlieb
Mort Harris
Minnie Hiken
Fay Jones
Celia Katz
Steven Kessler
Diana Kirkpatrick
Pauline Lanni
Annette Levey
Cynde Levy

Vera Lubman
Vera Lubman
Charles Leonard Memel
Ethel Mondt
Everett Mondt
Myla Greenberg Musicant
Ada Phillips
Ada Phillips
Bernard S Reed
Sarah Rofheart
Elena Rose Schleich
Jack Schwartz
Hinda Leha Stahl
Bernice Stern
Bea Webber
Alice Wisen

July 3 -9

Oscar Blesofsky
Saul Blum
Roland Carr
Kathleen Catalano
Ursula Danziger
Julie Desh
Minnie Dubowy
Pauline Dubowy Berment
Donald Ehrenberg
Kate Goldsmith Fineman
Gloria Freundlich
William Friedman
Milton Gordon
Steven Handelman
Carol Davis Kanne
Ira Kipnis
Al Levin
Pearl Littky
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Yahrzeit Observance

“Zecher Tzadik Livracha”
The memory of the righteous are a blessing

Josephine Pollack
Joe D. Rabon Sr.
Jeanne Silver
Lois Brown Smith
Sidney Stotland
Charlotte Sunshine
Charlotte Wyckoff

July 10-16

Tobi Abelsky
Anna Alban Jones
Grant Besley
Susan Spivak Bollingmo
Joseph Meyer Brooks
Sidney Brooks
Georgia Brown
Jacob Cassel
Rick Fahlk
Agusta Falbel
Elliott Gerber
Carol Goldstein
Herb Goldstein
Charlotte Gordon
Susie Harber
Sylvia Harmatz
June Johnson
Joseph Kadison
Tillie Lentzner
Elias Lowenthal
Joan Bridgman Martin
Annie Meltzer
Evelyn Neumann
Fannie Phillips
Herman Pottebaum
Lorence Pottebaum
Maureen Rosen
Sooney Rothschild

Gerson David Schumow
Gerson David Schumow
Milton E Schwartz
David Shapiro
Jacob Silverman
Dorothy Simmer-
Weitzman
Arthur Steinberg
Helen Ruth Wolowitz
Frank Wyckoff Sr
Belle Zwieback

July 17-23

Esther Alhadeff
Sandy Avchen
Philip Brooks
Eunice Dobrofsky
Jean Epstein
Dr. David Feldman
Milton Feldman
George W Fenimore Jr
Eugene Fisch
Laszlo Fodor
Annette Fromm
Joseph Geller
Robert Heidelberger
Martin Hoffman
Bernard Kass
Lloyd Lancet
Hyman Lasker
Oscar Philip Lipman
Bryna Lowenthal
Ann Martin
Belmont Musicant
Frances Paletz
Hans Reinisch
Rachel Ron

Rose Ruttenberg
Violet Varon Cairnes
Marie Weissburg
Annabelle (Bea) Weller

July 24-30

Thelma Begler
William Berger
Rose Borowsky
Carlos Bosakewich
Arden Carter
William Fox
Roselle Garfield
Maurice D. Jones
Miriam Spector Kadison
Carla Kelson
Roslyn Lefkowitz

Sylvia Levitsky
Sylvia Levy Aboulafia
Ed London
Pam Meadows
Avrim Namak
Penny O'Connor
Ellen Love Porter
Brian Ross
Joyce Rowe
Cacilda Frances Salusky
Ida Levin Shoag
Marc C Sirken
Stanley Solomon
Allan Sugar
Taube Turner
Moses Varon
Helen Wisotsky

Condolences
Laurie & Brian Garabedian

David Hillinger & Anne Gundry
on the death of thier brother, Mark Hillinger

Marian & Paul Martin
on the death of her mother, Joan Leb

Kellie and Sophia Sala
on the death of father and grandfather, Jay Sala

Mark & Betsy Thompson
on the death of his mother, Joyce Thompson
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TEMPLE ISRAEL FUNDS
Tzedakah is a central mitzvah of Judaism.  It humanizes both the giver and the recipient. 

It acknowledges an important occasion, honors a person for a job well done, or pays tribute in sympathy.

Donor Name: Amount:

Message:

Send Card To:

Address:

Payment:                           Check Credit Card      VISA      Mastercard

Credit Card #                                                                                         Exp. Date:

Billing Address:

Signature: Phone #

To make a donation, please check off any fund above to which you would like to donate and fill out the form below. 
Tear out this sheet and mail to: Temple Israel - 269 Loma Avenue, Long Beach CA 90803

MUSIC FUNDS
	� Rob & Debbie Feldman Family Got Shabbat

  	Funds quarterly alternative music service.

DISCRETIONARY FUNDS
	� Rabbi Scott Fox

	    Tzedakah projects at the Rabbi’s discretion

	� Cantor Kelly Cooper
	    Tzedakah projects at the Cantor’s discretion

	� Educator
	   For benefit of the Torah Center and its teachers
 

	� President
	    For special projects at the President’s discretion

BOOK FUND
	�  Library Fund

	     Purchase of library books

TEMPLE ISRAEL FUND
	�  General Fund

    For the support of on going congregational activities

COMMUNITY FUNDS
	� Homeless Assistance 

  		 Helps those in need
 

	� Caring Community
  		 Funds programs for Temple families in need

	� Nancy Leff and Donald Leff Memorial
  		 Purchases Chanukah gifts for children of needy families

MISCELLANEOUS FUNDS
	� Rabbi Wolli & Sarah Kaelter 

        Sabbath Fellowship
  	 For Sabbath Fellowship senior programming
    

	� Stan Solomon Building
     For building repairs

	� Miriam's TC Social Justice Scholarship
  		 Helps Temple teens participate in the 
     URJ Social Action Programs

TEMPLE ISRAEL FOUNDATION EN-
DOWMENT FUNDS

Please make checks payable to TI Foundation

	�Temple Israel Preservation Fund (TIP Fund)
     Funds building beautification and 
    refurbishment

	�  The Speizer Youth Development
     Funds youth activities

	� Pilger Lectureship
    Funds annual guest speaker lectures

	� Lapid-Shapiro 
    Funds annual lectureship programs and
    Torah Center educational programs

	�  Syd Lemmerman Jewish Camping         
      and Youth Fund
    In support of Jewish camping, Israel experiences, 
    and other informal Jewish educational programs

CAMP FUNDS
	� Paula & Michael Avchen Campership 

		  Camp/trip program for children in financial need

	� Lester Elbert and Corinne Van Boemel 
       Memorial Campership
  		 Camperships for those in financial need

	� Lipeles Family Camp & Adult Shabbaton
  		 Fund for Families in need

	� Jewish Campership
  		 Camperships for those in need

PROGRAMMING FUNDS
	� ANDI 

      Programs for our teens

	�  Social Action 
  		 For social action and programming needs

	�  Joys of Jewish Learning
  		 Funds adult education programs at the Temple

TORAH CENTER FUNDS
	� Torah Center Fund

	� Polly Alevy Memorial Education
  	   Funds for Torah Center

	�  HUM (Horim U’Morim) 
    	  Funds Torah Center projects

	�  Torah Center Scholarship 
	     Assists with Torah Center fees and scholarships

	�  Roselle & Herbert Sommer
        Scholarship Fund
       Assists with Torah Center fees and camp scholarships
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CONTRIBUTIONS THROUGH MAY 10
We appreciate the thoughtfulness of those who support Temple Israel  by remembering and honoring their  friends and loved ones through generous contributions

IN LOVING MEMORY

Melanie & Gregory Basich in loving memory of 
Melanie’s brother, Ryan Hamilton.

Judy & Denny Blumenthal in loving memory of Judy’s 
father, Louis Entin.

Judy & Denny Blumenthal in loving memory of Judy’s 
grandmother, Freda Entin.

Rodney Browarny in loving memory of his mother, 
Margie Browarny.

Susanne Cameron & Jackie Fritz in loving memory of 
their grandmother, Hulda Schallamach.

Ruth Cooperman in loving memory of her father, 
Bernard Cooperman.

Heather & Asher Edwards in loving memory of 
Heather’s grandmother, Margaret Griffin.

Jean Feldman in loving memory of her son, Greg 
Feldman.

Linda C. Fox in loving memory of her sister, Thea 
Brodkin.

Carol Glow in loving memory of her husband, Mervin 
Glow.

Joanne & Jerry Levy in loving memory of Joanne’s 
grandfather, Herman Schnee.

Joanne & Jerry Levy in loving memory of Joanne’s 
grandmother, Agusta Falbel.

Robin & Alan Lilien in loving memory of their friend, 
Linda Calderon.

Roni, Tontra, Sushila & Nat Love in loving memory of 
their cousin, Denise Aaron.

Cheryl Meyers in loving memory of her husband, 
Milton Meyers.

Cheryl Meyers in loving memory of her son, Nick 
Meyers.

Nadine Pekar in loving memory of her mother, Aimee 
Hirsch.

Lydia Pinto in loving memory of her parents, Elise & 
Ernest Pinto.

Janet Pottebaum in loving memory of her husband, 
Harold Pottebaum.

Janet Pottebaum in loving memory of her aunt, Laura 
Beryl Beers.

Janet Pottebaum in loving memory of her aunt, Ala Jane 
Wilkinson.

Janet Pottebaum in loving memory of her aunt, Anita 
Kipnis.

Janet Pottebaum in loving memory of her uncle, 
Sherman Pottebaum.

GENERAL FUND

Jay Alhadeff in honor of the birth of Luca Alan Carter, 
grandson of Maryse & Daniel Fujimori.

Lauren & Stuart Friedman as sponsors of Temple Israel’s 
Tot Shabbat program.

Maryse & Daniel Fujimori in honor of birth of their 
grandson, Luca Alan Carter.

Arnold & Sherry Levitt in memory of Harold Seifer.
Seth & Sara Linden in support of Temple Israel.
Roni, Tontra, Sushila & Nat Love in honor of David 

York with great appreciation and admiration.
Richard Meltzer in honor of David York.
Victor & Daisy Schneidman.

RABBI DISCRETIONARY FUND

Cecelia & Danny Danziger in loving memory of Donna 
Haynes, Cecelia’s longtime friend.

Michael Malinowski & Alexis Kokkinos in honor of 
Rabbi Scott Fox.

Julia Seifer.

CANTOR DISCRETIONARY FUND

Jay Alhadeff in memory of Gayle Nachlis.
Binnie & Jack Berro and family in honor of David York 

and with appreciation of years of sharing his time and talent 
with Temple Israel.

Edie & Joel Brodsky	in memory of Gayle Nachlis.
	 Jeanne Halliday in honor of David York and 
commemorating his 25 years at Temple Israel.

Ronni & Robert Kaplan in memory of Gayle Nachlis.
Sonia Preiser in memory of Gayle Nachlis.
Heather Raphael in memory of Gayle Nachlis.
Betty & Adam Schachter in loving memory of Gayle 

Nachlis.
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ANDI FUND

Martin & Charlotte Axel in honor of Bat Mitzvah of 
Samantha Axel.

PAULA & MICHAEL AVCHEN

CAMPERSHIP FUND

Paula, Julie & Rebecca Avchen in memory of Gayle 
Nachlis.

JOYS OF JEWISH LEARNING FUND

The Feiwell Family in memory of Harold Seifer.

TEMPLE ISRAEL PRESERVATION FUND

(Hiddur Mitzvah Fund-Foundation)
Tara Barnhart in support of Temple Israel’s Next 100 

Years Campaign.
Deborah Kaplan-Wyckoff & Frank Wyckoff in loving 

memory of Dr. Harold Seifer.

TORAH CENTER FUND

The Berro Family in honor of and in appreciation of 
their long-time friend and wonderful teacher, Jay Alhadeff.

Hunter & Harriet Kaplan in honor of Jay Alhadeff with 
ultimate appreciation for his outreach to Temple Israel.

Saul Budeshtsky
Colleen Carver
Miriam Elisheva
Joel Epstein
Elyse Gordon
Darrin Hammer
Jennifer Hirsch
Art Levine
Jim Linden
Kevin O'Grady
Nathalie Soussan
Ilsebell Wolfe
Doreen Wright-Wendell

Get Well WishesGet Well Wishes

SPONSOR OUR 
ONEG SHABBAT
IN HONOR OF 

A SPECIAL OCCASION

The Oneg is a long-standing tradition at Temple 
Israel and throughout the Jewish community, and 

allows for us as a community to socialize with some 
light refreshments. 

Full Sponosrship is $250. 
Co-sponsorships available at a lower cost.

Please call the Temple office at (562) 434-0996 
and we will be happy to make

 the arrangements for you. 

OUR MEN’S MINYAN ENJOYED
 A DAY AT DODGERS STADIUM.  

HOW FUN!  GO BLUE!



PLEASE SUPPORT OUR KOL YISRA’EL SPONSORS

n Family Owned & Operated Since 
1971

n We Support Temple Israel and the 
Local Community

n Owned by congregants Hank and 
Joyce Feldman

n Friendly, Qualified Sales Team 
n We Sell ALL Brands
n FREE Flat Repairs, Rotation &  

Rebalance on All Tires We Sell
n Complete Tire Service Including;  

Performance, Vintage, Race and 
Off Road

n Expert Brake & Front End Service
n Custom Suspension: Lifting or 

Lowering
n State-of-the-Art Equipment
n Family Friendly Waiting Area
n Nationwide Warranty on all  

Automotive Service Work
n Huge Inventory of Tires in Stock
n 1,000’s of Custom Wheels in 

Stock
n 100% Satisfaction Guarantee

n On Site Custom Wheel & Parts 
Polishing

n FREE 30 Day Trial Ride on Most 
Tires

n FREE Shuttle Service Available
n Easy Credit up to $5,000 upon 

Credit Approval
n Lifetime Limited Warranty on 

Most Brake Service
n All Tires or Wheels Purchased 

are Nitrogen Filled at No Extra 
Charge

WHY WE ARE  

"LOCALLY WORLD 

FAMOUS" 

“We are passionate about 
providing exceptional 

customer service!”

TIRES, WHEELS, SERVICE

3910 Cherry Avenue  

Long Beach, Ca 90807

562.988.0211
performanceplustire.com

We accept all major credit cards 
including; Visa, MasterCard, 
Discover, American Express, 

Firestone, Car Care & Goodyear



PLEASE SUPPORT OUR KOL YISRA’EL SPONSORSPLEASE SUPPORT OUR KOL YISRA’EL SPONSORS

Top residential producer. Representing Buyers & Sellers for 20 years.

T E A M  P E N N Y W I S E

Lauren@LaurenFriedmanHomes.com
www.LaurenFriedmanHomes.com

Full Page		  1 month			   $    300
			   Annual (11 Issues)		  $ 1,800

Half Page		  1 month			   $   175
			   Annual (11 Issues)		  $1,050

Quarter Page		  1 month			   $ 125
			   Annual (11 Issues)		  $ 750

Business Card Size	 1 month			   $   75
              		  Annual (11 Issues)		  $ 450

*June/July ~ combined issue

If you would like to submit a sponsorship ad please send it to Michelle at mdt@tilb.org. 
(A JPG file is preferred to retain the highest quality for publication)

YOUR SPONSORSHIP AD HERE

YOUR SPONSORSHIP AD HERE

TEMPLE ISRAEL
LONG  B E A CH



269 Loma Avenue, Long Beach, CA 90803
Office: 562.434.0996

Website: www.tilb.org

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

TEMPLE ISRAEL
LONG  B E A CH

KICK OFF SUMMER WITH US
FAMILY SHABBAT 

IN THE PARK

Friday, June 21 at 6:00 pm
at Wardlow Park (3457 Stanbridge Ave)

Join us as we light candles, share kiddush and 
challah and joyfully welcome Shabbat together 
at Wardlow Park. Bring your own dinner, drinks, 
chairs and blankets. 


